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Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

Royal Government of Bhutan 

MFA/DoP/PD-03/2020/14 16 March 2020 

NOTIFICATION  

Due to the rapid spread of COVID-19 and increasing cases abroad. the 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs would like to notify that the issuance of all 

categories of passport is suspended immediately until further notice. Kindly 

contact the following officials of the Passport Division, Department of 

Protocol. Ministry of Foreign Affairs for further information. 

1. Tshewang Dorji T (Tel:17114330). 

2. Pema Choden (Tel:17663275). 

3. Tshewang Lham (Tel:17670408). 

4. Nidup Zangmo (Tel:17825479). 
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